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Open EU: integrative decision-making practices 

Chaired by Anthony Zacharzewski, Chief executive of the Democratic society, the workshop 
brought together Prabhat Agarwal, Head of sector for Evidence-based policy making and 
foresight at DG Connect-European Commission, and Rebecca Price, senior adviser to the 
UK government on public policy innovation, to talk about policy making in Europe, including 
transparency, participation, use of evidence gathering and engagement tools. 

Mothers always say that in housekeeping, one good experience shared is twice as important 
as ten theories taught. However, does this housewife's wisdom also apply to the EU policy 
making process? The answers might be quite different under different circumstances. After all, 
the EU is too big a family to regulate and take care of.  

Rebecca Price shared the UK's wisdom in policy making to open up the debate. Composed of 
designers, policy makers, digital and data experts, the Open Policy team aims to work with 
different government departments to make policies better informed and more collaborative. In 
order to achieve this goal, three main methods were being introduced. For one thing, they 
attempted to broaden the range of people that the government talks to and the quality of 
engagement by organising challenge panels to understand people and design policies. For 
another, given that civil society has gained its growing position on the internet, they try to 
understand people and policy by using new techniques of listening, engaging and creating 
policy, such as building a toolkit on GOV.UK. At the same time, they are determined to take an 
agile way from start to finish, which means being experimental, curious and humble at all 
times. That’s why they developed a policy lab to diagnose, discover, develop and deliver their 
latest results. As a recent accomplishment, 49% of policy makers are confident in applying 
open policy making. 

What progress has been made and what are the main challenges in this policy-making 
process? Prabhat Agarwal emphasised that public transparency is key in all processes. 
There has been a dramatic change in government commitment compared to the previous 
attitude when you could not even find a name to contact or a number to call through EU 
websites. However, with the distance in time and space much remains to be done. 

Anthony Zacharzewski believed that the real challenge is to balance the transparency you 
need for democratic legitimacy and the feeling that the general public has participated in 
decisions, with the need to get decisions made quickly in a highly politicised environment. 
Instead of being afraid of testing tools, he suggested thinking in networks, continuing 
experiments in policy labs, carrying out low-level measures to catch up with high-level 
commitment, and being careful when dealing with different cultural backgrounds.  



 

 

As pointed out by Ms Price, policy making is not one size fits all, and neither is open policy 
making. Confronted with a complex multi-cultural and multi-lingual environment, the road 
ahead for EU open policy making may be long. However, there is reason to believe that an 
open EU is not a dramatic fantasy but an achievable goal; it is more an opportunity to grasp 
right now than a challenge to be afraid of. 

 


